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2017 School Bus Rebate Program Now Accepting Applications!

Need help paying for that new schoo! bus or upgrade? The EPA is offering an opportunity to receive up to

$20,000 per vehicle to replace your older school buses, and up to $6,000 per vehicle for retrofits. The

2017 School Bus Rebate Program is now open and applications wiil be accepted until November 14,
2017 at 4:.00 p.m.







The Kerr-Tar TAC/TCC met on Thursday, September 21, 2017. At this additional meeting, the TAC/TCC

considered and approved as action items the Kerr-Tar RPO Prioritization P5.0 Transportation Project

submittals and the P5.0 Division Needs Alternate Criteria for Division 5. Kerr-Tar RPO successfully met

the NCDOT approval and submission deadline of September 29, 2017. Kerr-Tar RPO was allowed up to
21 project submittals in each of our transportation categories-highways, rail, transit, aviation and
bicycle\pedestrian. The COG would like to extend a sincerely thank you to Ann Stroobant, RPO

Coordinator for her hard work in submitting these countywide projects to the NCDOT.

North Carolina Lakes District Regional Bike Plan Maps and 2017 North Carolina Highway
Maps Available




New Lakes District Regional Bike Plan and NCDOT 2017 North Carelina Highway maps are available. The

CO(; has distributed these maps throughout region. Maps are available county-wide at: County Managers”

Offices, Planning Departments, Parks and Recereation Departments, Chambers of Commerce, and

Economic Development Commissions. Please visit your local offices to obtain a copy.




October Community Workshops for NC Public Transportation Division Strategic Plan

Public Input Welcomed as Strategic Plan is Developed

RALEIGH — This October, stakeholders and the public are invited to provide input at community
workshops across the state as part of the North Carolina Public Transportation Statewide Strategic Plan.
The workshops are free and open to the public. No registration is necessary to attend.

The N.C. Department of Transportation is developing the Public Transportation Statewide Strategic Plan
to improve bus, rail, and paratransit services across the state by better matching transit services to the
needs of North Carolinians. To provide feedback online, please visit

For more information, dates, and locations on the Public Transportation Statewide Strategic Plan, please
visit




Granville County DRAFT Comprehensive Transportation Plan Update-
Granville County, NCDOT and Kerr-Tar RPO held the first of two public meetings reviewing the DRAFT
Comprehensive Transportation FPlan on Thursday, October 5, 2017 from 4:00-7:00 pm at the Granville

County Senior Center, 107 Lanier Street, Oxford, NC. The CTP is an unfunded vision plan that identifies

roadway, transit, bi-cycle and pedestrian improvements that will be needed in Granville County over the
next 30-50 years.
The second public meeting reviewing the DRAFT Comprehensive Transportation Plan was held on
Tuesday, October 10, 2017 from 4:00-7:00 pm at the South Branch Library, 1150 Scouth Campus Drive,
Butner, NC.




G panville

County | TR |
Comptehensive | /‘{[ﬂ—/m¢

Tronsportation Plan
Sesslon li - Butner

Date. October 10th.
2017

Timo: 400 -7 00 PM
Location: The South
Branch Livrary, Butnér




Kerr-Tar area counties and municipalities are encouraged to apply for planning assistance through the
EPA’s Healthy Places for Healthy People. The agency has scheduled a webinar for interested applicants
on at 1:00 pm Eastern.

The intent of the program is designed to create walkable, healthy, economically vibrant downtowns and
neighborhoods that can improve health, protect the environment, and support economic growth within

select communities. Maore information may be obtained via

The application deadline is 11:59 p.m. ET on

The COG is nearing the completion of its Comprehensive Economic Development Strategies {CEDS)

plan. A requirement from the Economic Development Administration every 5 years, the purpose of the

CEDS is to create a process that will create jobs, foster more stable and diversified economies improve

living conditions and provide a mechanism for coordinating the efforts of people, organizations, local
governments, and private industry concerned with economic development. A CEDS Plan is also

necessary to qualify for EDA assistance.
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Kerr-Tar Regtonal Council of Governments aims to
promote regionalism that provides opporturities for

local governments to enhance and improve the quality

of life for our citizens through effective delivery of

services and programs.
Our mailing address is:
P.0. Box 709
Henderson, NC 27536

Contact Info:

252-436-2040
252-436-2055 fax

Website:
www kerrtarcog.org
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